
 

 
 

PMMGC MEMBERS MEETING MINUTES January 27, 2021  
  

1. The Board would like to thank all of the members who attended the meeting.  It was a great 
turnout and resulted in valuable discussions. 

 
  
2. Tee Box Discussion – After a thorough discussion, it was agreed that the use of Gold Tee 

Boxes would be allowed for all regular Club events.  This includes participation in the Game of 
the Day and the cash Side Games.  The proposal that passed was: 

 
All play will be in accordance with USGA rules and will be from the Blue 
Tees, except as noted below.  Players with a handicap index of 16.0 or 
higher have a choice of playing from the White Tees.  Play from the Gold 
Tees will only be allowed for a member who has received prior authorization 
from the PMMGC Board.      

 
  

3. Handicap Cutoff for White Tees – There was a good discussion of the basis for the use of a handicap 
index of 16.0 or higher to determine if a golfer is eligible to use the White Tees.  It was agreed that the 
Board would conduct a study of both member handicaps and actual results to determine if a different 
handicap index should be used to decide the golfers eligible to use the White Tees.  The Board will 
report the results of this study to Members at a future meeting. 

 
 

4. Use of Blue and White Tees for Club Championships – It was agreed that for PMMGC Championship 
events – Club Championship, Match Play, etc. only the Blue and White tees would be used.  The use of 
Gold Tees would not be allowed during these special Club Championship events. 

 
 

5. Non-Completion of a Round – The members agreed that if a player is unable to complete his round 
during a competition for any reason, that golfer will be deemed as having withdrawn from that day’s 
competition.  As a result of the withdrawal, that golfer will not be eligible to win any of the proxies or skins 
available that day.  If the player who had to withdraw has already qualified for a proxy on a hole played 
before withdrawing, that proxy will be considered as void and no payout will be made for that proxy.  
 

 

6. Future Member Meetings – As a result of the positive member feedback, more Member meetings will 
be planned for the future.        

 
  

7. The Meeting was Adjourned. 

 


